
November  27,  2012 
         Scotland,  PA   17254 
         Public  Hearing   
          
 
 The Greene Township Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing on Tuesday, 
November 27, 2012, at the Township Municipal Building, 1145 Garver Lane, Scotland, PA.   
The Public Hearing was held to gain public input regarding vacating a portion of Grand Point 
Road Extended.   
 
 Present: 
  Charles D. Jamison, Jr.   Gregory Lambert 
  Todd E. Burns     Daniel Bachman 
  Travis L. Brookens    Diann Weller  

Welton J. Fischer   
 Visitors:   See list 
 
 The Chairman called the Public Hearing to order at approximately 7:00 P. M..   
 
 The Chairman inquired if there were any students in attendance and if so asked they 
introduce themselves.   There were two (2) students, both from Civics class, attending this 
Meeting.   The Chairman welcomed the students and informed them if they had any questions 
to feel free to ask during the Meeting or afterwards. 
 
 The Chairman asked the Township Solicitor to present the matter before the Board and 
the reason for this Public Hearing.   The Solicitor stated there had been a section of Grand 
Point Road that had been cut off when Interstate 81 was built that was owned by the 
Township but had never been developed.   The property owners adjacent to this small piece of 
land expressed interest if the Township wished to vacate this small portion and have it added 
to their individual properties they would like to do so.  Therefore, considering this small piece 
of land was unusable, the Township entered into an agreement whereby the Township would 
vacate the portion and control of this small piece of land would revert to the abutting property 
owners.   The Solicitor stated that in order for the changes to be made it was necessary for the 
Township to adopt an Ordinance to vacate the portion that was never built.    Resident Glenn 
Shetter asked if this was the portion on the west side of Interstate 81 and the Chairman noted 
it was on the Burkholder side of I-81, the former Brindle property.  There were no comments 
offered by any of the Board Members nor those in attendance at this Public Hearing.  
Therefore, following review and consideration by the Board, on a motion by Todd E. Burns, 
seconded by Travis L. Brookens, and by a vote of 3-0, the Board unanimously voted the 
Township adopt Ordinance No. 2012-9 to vacate a portion of Grand Point Road. 
 
 There being no further business for the Board at this Public Hearing, the Chairman 
adjourned at approximately 7:04 P.M.. 
 
       
      Respectfully  submitted, 
 
      _________________________________ 
      Secretary 
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